
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:  AAA Executive Directors NOTICE #:  011504-1-T-OVCS 
 
FROM: Terry White 

Secretary 
 
DATE: December 21, 2011 
 
SUBJECT: Notice of Transmittal:  National Family Caregiver Support 

Program (Title IIIE) 
 
The purpose of this memorandum is to announce the transition of the OAA Title 
IIIE program at DOEA Headquarters from the Division of Statewide Community 
Based Services to the Wellness, Advocacy, and Caregiver Support Section, within 
the Division of Volunteer and Community Services.  Each Area Agency on Aging 
should continue to operate your respective programs according to your approved 
plans. 
 
For the purpose of communicating with DOEA regarding questions or technical 
assistance matters, please contact Ken McLeod.  Mr. McLeod can be reached at 
(850) 414-2307.  Thank you very much for your assistance and support. 
 
TW/km 
 
cc: Susan Tucker 
 Tom Reimers 
 Ron Taylor 
 Horacio Soberon-Ferrer 
 


